June 28, 2011                                        Exhibit P.
Just Me
Temporarily in Seattle
Examiner
Internal Revenue Agent

Phoenix, AZ 85012

Regarding Letter Form 4564
Dear Examiner,
As a follow up to your June 20th letter, with it’s 20 day count down to make an Opt Out decision, I thought I would reduce to writing certain considerations to assure that there is no ambiguity in where we are in the decision making process and the direction we are leaning.
I did want to express my appreciation for you and Manager taking the time last week to go over the potential pitfalls of the Opt Out process.  I understand that you, just like me, are a little bit in the dark as to how these cases are being handled by the Management Committee.  It is this uncertainty of current IRS mindset and the technical application of FBAR penalties per account that is possibly pushing me towards accepting the unthinkable.  

I might be forced by the lack of discretion in the OVDP process to pay the 906 penalty, which as you know, I think is just totally over-the-top for our failures.   Again, I recognize that in this justice-by-the-numbers, you have no discretion to change it.  And, as they say, “Mission Accomplished”.  The OVDP process has generated a lot of revenue for the Treasury, even though it just seems plain confiscatory to me and not at all proportional for our negligence. 
If I decide I have to pay the $172K, for the reasons given above, it will take me sometime to raise it.  I will have to make arrangements to either sell some retirement funds and/or break some CDs and/or have money transferred from New Zealand back to our checking account in the States. This is the first time I have done this, so not sure if there are any unforeseen obstacles. I am trying to access the least expensive and least time consuming options.  I hope New Zealand doesn’t have some law against such transfers to be sure I am not “willfully” guilty of not abiding by some obscure law.  I need to check that out. 
That means, if I make the decision, I will ask that it go to “Collections”, where based upon my conversations with the Tax Advocacy Department, I understand I will probably be given 120 days, which should be enough time.  I am contacting Collections today to be sure that is the case.

However, with all this said, I still have not made this decision.  I am just doing due diligence and contingency planning.  I understand from our phone conversation that I have until July 10th to have something post marked and in the mail.  Since that is a Sunday, I guess I will try to have it in the mail by Saturday the 9th from Ukaih, California, where I will be spending the 4th of July holiday.  I am just letting you know in advance, so you can be prepared to send me what ever new 906 is required that has the collections components.  I understand from our phone conversations that you will need to do this.  Since Saturday the 9th, is my target mail in date, I will try to contact you on Friday the 8th, so you know which way I am going, in or out.
In the meantime, I am still exploring other pleas for reason.  I have written and will be express mailing a letter to Comission Shulman today, outlining my concerns about the appropriateness of our penalty and the technical inclusion of our house into the highest aggregate amount.  It doesn’t seem right to me, that on this issue, the only way to get discretionary consideration is to Opt Out and waste more time and IRS resources for what is an obvious (at least to me) overreach.

Also, as I have said, in my letter dated June 1st, I have contacted Kevin McCarthy who had written me back on April 1st, 2009 in response to my original letter to Commission Shulman.  I previously sent you a copy of that letter, and was asking you for FAQ 35 discretionary relief.   You have had to deny that request, because it was with drawn in February (?) of 2011.  Apparently this was the decision of John McDougal, as I have noted from my reading of Tax Analysis document service DOC 2011-9908, written by a Jeremiah Coder.  (I have attached a copy.) You have not been able to produce this guidance from the IRS in writing anywhere, but understand that is what you have been told.  That seems to be what is said here, so I reluctantly accept that it is so. 

I left you a voice mail on Friday about my call to Kevin, and his empathetic hearing.  I did that so you would not be blind sided by any action that might eventuate out of that effort, as remote as it is.   He said he had asked a Victoria Galley (Head of Audit?) to look into my case.  She was going to call the District Office and get back to me by phone on Monday.  Today is Tuesday and I have heard nothing, but I guess that is not unexpected.  I am giving her until noon today, and then I will contact her.  But that will be after this is put in the mail.

In summary, you can see that I intend to take the full decision time up to the July 8th date on the very remote possibility that somewhere in the Division there is some reasonable person who can see that there is a problem with our penalty and can apply some discretion.  My wife is trying to remain optimistic to the end, but I cynically feel these efforts are just expending more LCUs (Life Credit Units) with little opportunity for a positive return on investment.  But nothing ventured, nothing gained, as they say. 
In the meantime, attached is a copy of my letter back to Kevin, and now I tick down the days until execution.  

Thanks again for your efforts and patience.

Best Regards,

Just Me
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